
Forest Hills East
For all Forest Hills East residents, courtesy of Forest Hills East Civic Association, Inc.

PASCO COMMUNITY CONTACT INFORMATION:
Emergency: Sheriff, Fire and EMS: 911
Non-Emergency: Sheriff, Fire and EMS: 727-847-8102
Code Compliance: 727-847-2411
Water: 727 847-8131
Animal Services: 813 929-1212
Tax and Tag Office: 727 847-8165
Duke Energy General #: 1-800-700-8744
Waste Connections (Trash Collection): 727 847-9100

June 2025
PO Box 3781 Holiday, FL 34692
Annual Dues: $30 per household
General email: ForestHillsEast@gmail.com
Website: www.ForestHillsEast.com
OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS:
President: Brian Thompson 352-359-4279
Vice-President: Bill Dobey
Secretary:
Treasurer: Joanne Mangos 727-741-8776

Our Next General Meeting: Will be held on Tuesday, September 2nd, 2025 in the church on Berry Hill
and Grand. Social time 6:30 pm, meeting will be called to order at 7:00 pm.

Membership Drive: The FHECA was formed some 45 years ago and so many people have given of
their time and personal funds to maintain an active association and making Forest Hills East a pleas-
ing neighborhood. What we ask of you;
• Please attend the general meetings your voice will be heard.
• Volunteer your time and join the Board, our Secretary is an open position.
• Be on the Board - Board provides advice and keeps the Officers in line.
• Dues were voted to be $30/year, we are asking for $50 if you can afford it. Please help out.

Last Meeting: Our May meeting was the last before summer break. We were provided with excellent
snacks and company from our hosts at our meeting place - The Church of Jesus Christ. Please see in
this newsletter that they are advertising with us for the next year. This edition has a special invitation for
Father's Day. If the snacks are an indicator - I bet they make a great breakfast.

Situational Awareness: There has been a lot of traffic on the 'Next Door' app about burglaries and ve-
hicle break ins locally. Watch your stuff and watch out for each other.

Plot of Land: The Association used to own 2 plots of land (we now own one) at the end of Berryhill
Road just before the Island. In 2018 one of those was sold to the resident with adjoining property. The
other plot is behind the residents at 2142 Sugarbush Drive. They have a lot of people fishing not just on
that lot but going on their property and some have actually had the nerve to fish on their dock. They wish
to purchase that small plot of land and the riparian rights that go with it. The Board is interested in hear-
ing any history about that plot and any pros or cons about what we should do? Please send an email
with your thoughts to foresthillseast@gmail.com

Hurricane Season: It has 'officially' begun. Time to dust off all the plans you have and be ready. I know
my generator has not been started in too many months.

Code Compliance and Enforcement: We continue to require residents with boats to remove them until
they can be fenced in (Deed & County Restrictions). There has also been a rash of commercial trailers
we have had Code Compliance address. (Deed & County Restriction) Unless we are diligent our neigh-
borhood will look like the ones around us. Please do your part.

Enjoy the Summer, be safe and we’ll see you in September
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